
Recommended entry points to school- September 2021

Foundation Stage/ Reception/ Class 2 and 3

This is the side entrance to school which is on Tyne Avenue opposite the doctors.

When you enter keep to the right then turn left before reaching the building.

Go through these gates to the Foundation Stage area at the end.
Class numbers are on the outer doors.
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Key Stage 1 / Year 1 / Classes 4 and 5

This is the side entrance to school which is on Tyne Avenue opposite the doctors.

Enter school and walk straight through to the courtyard.

Class 4 to line up outside the door to Year 1 cloakroom.
Class 5 to line up outside the door to Year 1 creative area.

Both doors have the class number on them.
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Key Stage 1/ Year 2/ Classes 6 and 7

This is the side entrance to school which is on Tyne Avenue opposite the doctors.

When you enter keep to the right then turn left before reaching the building.

The classrooms are numbered. Please note that if you are waiting, Foundation Stage parents
may need to walk past you.
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Key Stage 2/ Year 3/ Class 8 and 9

Use the side entrance on Tyne Avenue.

When you enter, keep to the right and head around the building to the courtyard.
Enter the courtyard and head straight to the end.

Class 8 go in through their creative area. Class 9 go in through the cloakrooms. Both doors
have the class number on them.
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Key Stage 2/ Year 4, 5 and 6/ Class 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 15

Enter through the car park entrance on Avon Way.

Enter the gates to the Bike/Scooter racks. Walk the path (school on your right/pond on your left).

Wait in the Key Stage 2 playground (netball court). Class numbers are on the outer doors.
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Bike/Scooter Parks

Both bike/scooter parks will be open for children to use. At the side gate (left picture) the park is
immediately inside the gate on the left. At the car park entrance (right picture) the park is both

sides of the pathway.
School Office

Ideally contact should be made with school via telephone or email. If you need to visit the office
(for example if your child needs to be picked up for an appointment) please enter through the

front gate on Avon Way:

Press on the buzzer to alert the staff then wait in the courtyard for any others to exit the
reception area before entering.

Car Park Use

The car park is in operation for staff parking. Please be careful crossing this entrance.


